
 MISSISSIPPI STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
 
 PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 July 1, 2013 
 
The Mississippi State Department of Health hereby gives notice that the following 
applications have been deemed complete for the July 2013 Review Cycle.   

 
 CON Review Number: HG-RC-0613-008 

   Baptist Memorial Hospital-North Mississippi, Inc., d/b/a 
   Baptist Memorial Hospital-North Mississippi 
   Hospital Infusion Services Addition   
   Capital Expenditure:  $4,153,323 
   Location: Oxford, Lafayette County, Mississippi  

 
CON Review Number: HG-RLS-0613-009 
Jackson HMA, LLC, d/b/a Central Mississippi Medical Center 
Relocation of Burn Center from Crossgates River Oaks Hospital to 
Central Mississippi Medical Center   
Capital Expenditure:  $1,469,399 
Location: Jackson, Hinds County, Mississippi  
 
CON Review Number: HG-A-0513-005 
Clarksdale HMA, LLC, d/b/a Northwest Mississippi 
Regional Medical Center 
Amendment to CON Review: HG-RC-0312-007; CON No. R-0853 
(Renovation/Expansion of Radiology Department)   
Approved Capital Expenditure:  $3,884,214 
Additional Capital Expenditure: ($1,274,039) 
Revised Capital Expenditure:  $2,610,175 
Location: Clarksdale, Coahoma County, Mississippi  
 
CON Review Number: HG-A-0513-006 
Clarksdale HMA, LLC  
d/b/a Northwest Mississippi Regional Medical Center 
Amendment to CON Review: HG-FE-0312-006; CON No. R-0852 
(Acquisition or Otherwise Control of MRI Equipment and Conversion of  
Mobile MRI Services to Fixed Services)   
Approved Capital Expenditure:  $387,500 
Additional Capital Expenditure: ($1,704,620) 
Revised Capital Expenditure:  $2,092,120 
Location: Clarksdale, Coahoma County, Mississippi  
 

 
 



Written comments for or against the proposals will be accepted from any affected party 
within the period of 30 days from date of this notice or by July 31, 2013. 
 
The staff analysis will be available and online by August 15, 2013. Any person may request 
copies of any staff analysis by contacting this office in writing. A minimum charge of $5.00 is 
required for each copy. The 90-day review period will run from August 15, 2013 to November 
13, 2013. 
   
The governing legislation and the Mississippi State Department of Health rules provide that 
any person directly affected by the proposal may request a public hearing during the course 
of review. To be effective, the request for public hearing must be received by the Department 
within 20 days of the date of publication of the staff analysis; and must be accompanied by 
the required $6,000 hearing fee.  
 
For further information, please contact the Division of Health Planning and Resource 
Development of this office at (601) 576-7874. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


